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Committee of the Whole Meeting - Final
September 19, 2024

6:30 PM
 
 

 A. COW2024-053 Cobb Park Discussion – Corkey Welch
Ward 4 Councilmember – Charles “Corkey” Welch

 
 



From: Joe Bennett
To: Heather Corn; Richard Garland; Kristin Robinson
Subject: Fwd: William "Bill" Deutsch
Date: Thursday, September 12, 2024 11:45:54 AM
Attachments: image003.png
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Joseph Bennett 
City Administrator
City of Smyrna, GA
2800 King St.
Smyrna, GA. 30080
(678) 631-5407
jbennett@smyrnaga.gov

Begin forwarded message:

From: Charles Welch <charles.welch@gmcnetwork.com>
Date: September 12, 2024 at 11:15:18 AM EDT
To: Glenn Pickens <gpickens@smyrnaga.gov>, Latonia Hines External Contact
<Smyrnlp@gmail.com>, Travis Lindley <tlindley@smyrnaga.gov>, Derek Norton External
<dnorton@topspinga.com>, Joe Bennett <jbennett@smyrnaga.gov>, Susan Wilkinson
<swilkinson@smyrnaga.gov>, Tim Gould <tgould@smyrnaga.gov>, "Rickey N. Oglesby,
Jr." <roglesby@smyrnaga.gov>
Subject: FW: William "Bill" Deutsch

﻿
External: This came from outside of Smyrna's email system.

Mayor and Council members:
 
I received the email below from a local citizen and have also seen comments on local social media
pages supporting this issue. I wanted each of you to know that there seems to be significant
support for the naming of the field at Cobb Park.
 
I would like to add this as an item of discussion at our next COW meeting.
 

Charles A. “Corkey” Welch
Senior Client Manager/Project Manager, Engineering

T: 770.952.2481

C: 404.626.3893

D: 770-544-0322

E: charles.welch@gmcnetwork.com

6120 Powers Ferry Road NW

Suite 200

Atlanta, GA 30339
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From: charles welch <cwelch1800@gmail.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, September 11, 2024 5:43 PM
To: Charles Welch <charles.welch@gmcnetwork.com>
Subject: Fwd: William "Bill" Deutsch
 

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Cobb Park 
 
---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Donna Hawkins <donna@funcopartners.com>
Date: Wed, Sep 11, 2024, 1:55 PM
Subject: William "Bill" Deutsch
To: cwelch1800@gmail.com <cwelch1800@gmail.com>
 

To Mayor & Council:
 
It is our desire to honor a Smyrna legend, and we are leading a drive to have the field at Cobb Park
named after a long time Smyrna resident and volunteer, Bill Deutsch (picture below).  Mr. Deutsch
moved his family to Smyrna in 1968 where he lived until his death a couple of years ago.  He was
still coaching just a few months before his death.  Mr. Deutsch began as a volunteer coach in 1970
when his 2 sons began to play there, and he went on to coach at Cobb Park for decades.  Anyone
who played baseball during the 70’s, 80’s, 90’s, and 2000’s knew him.  He was also a volunteer
coach for Campbell High School, Marietta High School, and Whitefield Academy.  In addition to
coaching baseball while at Campbell, he also coached fast pitch softball and was instrumental in
helping that program get accomplished and become successful.  We are in the process of
gathering specific information about his coaching career, but wanted to send this initial note to
determine how we could successfully proceed with this matter.  Thank you for your consideration,
and we look forward to providing additional information soon.
 
Sincerely,
 
Craig Brooks
Brad Hawkins
 

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https://www.enr.com/articles/58586-enr-southeast-2024-design-firm-of-the-year-gmc-thinks-locally-succeeds-regionally__;!!C4HBFbba-w!I186wkp8nIVVdFD93ox6OmFaFOLCAmxQgsPPHVTjETJeTRWkG8o4lM_epf6ZlHVcdXaKlm-bKZgO3GJ_aEXbod1cBvOpPD40$
mailto:donna@funcopartners.com
mailto:cwelch1800@gmail.com
mailto:cwelch1800@gmail.com


 


	Email - William _Bill_ Deutsch

